Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801

(540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

June 7, 2013

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers,

BINNA

Greetings to all once again from the Clines. We would like to take this opportunity to bring you up to date on a number of things in which we have been involved over the recent years.

In our last letter we mentioned our time in Illinois, Wisconsin, and New York. We had gone to North Chicago and North Point Baptist Church to relieve Pastor Mike Marshall who is battling cancer. This afternoon I talked to Mrs. Marshall to get an update on the work there and the condition of Brother Marshall. He is still preaching one service a week and his son, Mike, Jr., is taking the other one. Mike, Jr. is a "grad" student at Maranatha Baptist Bible College in Watertown, Wisconsin. He will be taking a year off from school to help his dad with the church and outreach ministry. Pastor Marshall is continuing to lose weight and this seems to be the more immediate issue – even above the cancer itself. Please continue to pray for the Marshall family and North Point Baptist Church. They have seen a few new sailors visiting the services from the Great Lakes Naval Training Station.

Just today we got word from Majuro Baptist Christian Academy by way of the Buck family. Last year we were there in Majuro for their first high school graduation. That was a thrill! This year the school had a graduating class of fifteen. The Bucks told us that eight of these are going on to Christian colleges. Young people are still being reached for the cause of Christ. The school expects three new teachers for the coming year. They will have to be brought in and trained in preparation for the school year. There are many maintenance projects to do, and also six weeks of summer school will have to be completed. This itself is no small job. (Last year we had 175 students in summer school.) Everyone is going to have a "full plate" between now and August.

In addition to all these things, the oldest school building is in bad shape due to water and termites. To rebuild that building they have been told will require approximately \$250,000 – wow! Please pray about these needs. They seem humanly impossible, but our God is able. He owns "the cattle on a thousand hills," but He also owns the hills. With Him nothing in His will is impossible. And don't forget to pray for the Bucks. They are working very hard, but they can only do so much!

In our last letter we told you we were working on a trip to a number of Bible colleges in the Midwest. However, we couldn't get a suitable schedule worked out. Now we are working to try to accomplish this in the fall semester – probably October. We plan to be in Florida for a week (6/17-20) for World Wide's annual Family Week in Ocala. In July we expect to represent World Wide at the Sword of the Lord Conference in North Carolina. We have a few meetings booked now for summer and fall and a couple of missionary conferences in November.

Once again, "Thank you" for your prayers and support for us and the ministry of God's Word around the world. What a blessing you are! May God bless you all.

His and yours for the harvest,

nley and Mariene Cline

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 info@wwntbm.com